ETATMBA Teleconference

Thursday 13th February 2014 at 08:30hrs GMT
NOTES
Present:  Paul O’Hare (Chair), David Ellard, Doug Simkiss, Francis Kamwendo, Chisale Mhango, Chimwemwe Mvula, Staffan Bergström, Godfrey Mbaruku, Alan Davies, Anne-Marie Brennan
Unable to maintain contact with Chicco Chiwandira
1. Apologies
Siobhan Quenby, David Davies, Senga Pemba, Ed Peile.
2. Minutes of last teleconference held on 16th January 2014
Approved.
3. Second periodic report
This has been circulated to all partners following their input.  It will be sent to the EC as a draft, for the benefit of the academic who is currently reviewing the study.

SB commented that two conferences he attended were missing from the dissemination WP.

Action: AMB to correct.

AMB asked if there were any queries about the financial reporting.  Specifically asked C. Mvula if Mr Misomali from the finance office at the Ministry of Health would be able to complete the form.

Action: PO’H will try and meet Mr Misomali when he visits Malawi next week to check that he is familiar with the reporting.
Action: Form C to be submitted via EC portal by Friday 21st February.
4
WP1 Training
GM reported that research is ongoing; no further training is taking place.
PO’H said that there was an opportunity to utilise the final few weeks of the project by designing a pilot course incorporating what has been learned from ETATMBA.

FK pointed out that the new set of BScs at the College of Medicine also includes anaesthesia.

FK also asked about the finance programme for the BScs.  Initially there was enthusiasm but this has not translated into practice.

C. Mvula reported that he had a new CHAM contact who is more positive about providing funding from this source.

Action: PO’H and c. Mvula to try and meet the CHAM representative during visit to Malawi next week.

Action: PO’H to discuss a potential degree programme for AMOs when meets with Godfrey during visit to Tanzania towards the end of February.

5.
WP2 Guidelines and Research
SB said there was little to add following the input to the periodic report.  The Safer Motherhood Working Group are collating all the inputs from ETATMBA and other similar projects.  The government will only evaluate the guidelines as part of this wider process.
DE reported for research that data collection is now underway and either complete or very nearly complete in both Malawi and Tanzania.
DS said that Benjamin, who has a substantial amount of research data which he has agreed to pass on, has not been in contact.
Action: PO’H to try and meet Benjamin while visiting Malawi.
Action: AMB to ask FK to follow up as well.

6.
WP3 Clinical education, leadership, networks
DD was not present but PO’H reiterated the interest that DD has in working with SP to produce a pilot module drawing together the diverse elements of the ETATMBA study.

PO’H asked GM about the current state of the phone network in Tanzania.  GM reported that he has a meeting with the Ministry today and hopes to be able to provide an update following this.

FK reported that following his initial meeting with Airtel, it would be useful to proceed with a representative from the Ministry of Health to provide backing for the idea.
7
WP4 Dissemination

a) PO’H met EP recently to review the publication plan.  There are now writing groups established and it has been agreed that all group members will be credited on publications.  There will be discussions about authorship as publications are developed.

b) PO’H has discussed with AD the possibility of an end-of-project conference.  As the EC rules permit spend only for 1 month following the end of the project (this would be 31st August for ETATMBA), it is unlikely that a conference could be arranged at this short notice.  However, there is potentially an opportunity to use GE’s facility in Nairobi for a conference in January or February 2015, for about 40 delegates, if funding could be found.

Action: AD to contact the Nairobi office for availability.

Action: PO’H to continue to pursue funding via assistance of Research Support Services in Warwick.
8.
WP5 – Project management
AMB had no further update, other than to ask all partners to ensure their finance departments submit Form C by the deadline of Friday 21st February.
9.
Any other business
Final conference already discussed above.  No further items raised.
10.
Date of next teleconference

The next teleconference will be on Thursday 20th March 2014 at 8.30am UK, 10.30am Malawi and 11.30am Tanzania.
